
EDWARD T. MCDERMOTT 
Integrity Commissioner 

Region of Niagara 

October 23, 2020 

Ann-Marie Norio 
Regional Clerk - Region of Niagara 
Ann-Marie.Norio@niagararegion.ca 

Dear Ms. Norio 

Re: Code of Conduct Complaint Councillor Sandra Easton – IC-223-0720 

I wish to advise that I have now completed my investigation with respect to the subject 
of the above referenced complaint and I am enclosing a copy of my final report, 
determination and recommendations with respect to the complaint. 

I would advise that, in accordance with section 223.6(2) of the Municipal Act, 2001 of 
Ontario, I have determined that all matters disclosed in the Report are necessary for the 
Report itself. 

I am providing this Report to you for presentation to Council in open session in 
accordance with the provisions of the Municipal Act and the Region’s Code of Conduct 
and investigation protocol.  Would you please advise when this has been completed.   

This matter is accordingly now concluded. 

Yours very truly, 

Edward T. McDermott 
Integrity Commissioner, Region of Niagara 

C.C. Emily Spanton and Councillor Sandra Easton
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